Grove Meeting Minutes, July 18, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 5:04 pm and in attendance were Dan LaMorte, Stephen Carroll, Len Schimberg and Rick Waid. A quorum was confirmed and the meeting commenced. Rick asked if the Board had reviewed the minutes and if there were any changes that were needed.  There was no discussion. Len move to approve the minutes, Dan seconded and the minutes were approved unanimously.

The balance in the operating checking account is $10172.28 and $10987.10 in the Reserve checking account. Len confirmed that funds from the reserves were put into four CD’s (2 at $35,000 and 2 at $15,000), $30, 894 is in Horizon bank with a total in checking and investment accounts of $152053.67.  Receivables due are from 7 residents for (2 quarters) at $3194.70, 1 resident for (3 quarters) at $698.14 and the remaining residents (all current) at $13,987.59 for a total of $19, 329.07. Included in this balance is $4200.00 due for the Special Assessments initiated by the Master Association and 1 resident in foreclosure at $1448.64. There was $2, 254.24 in bills paid to our vendors (all current). Dan moved to approve the finance report, Rick seconded and the finance report was approved unanimously.

Rick requested a report from the Finance Committee and Dan stated that due to the fact that the Board meeting time had been changed the Finance Committee would be meeting after the Board meeting and they would report at the August meeting of the Board. 

Rick asked for a report from the ARB Committee.  Steve reported on the recent activities of the ARB that included approvals for two fences and color choice for exterior painting.   Steve spoke about a recent review of the Banyan tree that was conducted by Bren, Dan and himself.  Steve stated that in the past, The Grove was responsible for trimming the Banyan within the pond easement. Rick asked if he thought the tree needed immediate attention and Steve stated that at this time it was not necessary, but in the future it will be.  Rick commented that we should be responsible for the cost of work and Dan recommended that we approach the owners and discuss the responsibility together.  Nothing was resolved.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Rick called for a report on Yellowstone.  Len mentioned that he is holding an unpaid invoice waiting to hear direction to complete payment and Dan stated that the invoice that was paid for a past planting was still not resolved.  Dan stated that he has contacted Jose, but had not heard from him, but would continue to pursue a meeting with Jose to go over the unresolved invoice as well as terms of our existing contract.  He hoped to have this completed soon and would notify the Board via email and then later in a report at the August meeting.   A resident was present at the meeting and asked about the reinstatement of a flag in the Dog Park. Rick reported that a resident asked permission to hire someone to repair the flagpole in the dog park and she also wanted to donate a flag to put on the repaired pole.  The Board agreed to let her hire a repairman and replace the flag. 
Rick informed the Board that the lawyers were in contact with him regarding the rejuvenation process and things are proceeding as planned.  He also stated that he had received another bill for services that he had passed on to Len for payment.  He mentioned that they would be approaching us soon to meet.  Dan asked about additions to the Bylaws and Rick stated that until the rejuvenation process was completed that nothing could be added to the Bylaws.

Rick asked again if anyone was interested in accepting the Vice President position especially since this evening’s meeting needed to be changed due to a work commitment that Rick was needed at.  The discussion was postponed to the August meeting.

Dan mentioned that Muslima had done Management Company research and requested that this be added to the agenda, which he will do for the next meeting. 

Rick asked for a report on the Board Profiles and Orientation that was next on the agenda.  Dan stated that the Board profiles had been distributed to the Board for their review.  He also mentioned that it would helpful and important as they continue to recruit new board members to have an orientation meeting with new members.  Rick mentioned that Muslima had sent an email to all Board Members regarding certification within 90 days after being appointed to the board.  Steve stated that he had forms that were applied in the past.  Len mentioned that he had gone through an interview process before being appointed to the Board.  He felt that it was handled professionally and courteously.  He remembered the meeting fondly.  Discussion occurred and it was agreed that a meeting was a good idea. Rick recommended that all Board Members review the email from Muslima and that we continue this discussion of certification, orientation and recruitment in August.  

Rick asked why the Hamlets Grove Emergency Exit Plan was on the agenda.  Dan reminded Rick that at the last meeting Tom Cockley asked if our Board had met to discuss creating an ‘Emergency Exit Plan’ and he responded that we had not, but we would look into it at the next meeting.  Discussion occurred and it was agreed that creating a formal plan was not necessary, but that our plan would be to direct our residents to utilize the 49th street exit during an emergency evacuation.  It was also discussed to verify all residents contact information as well as gather renter contact information from residents who are renting.

Rick asked for a report on the New Resident Application and Dan stated that he was still waiting for edits and changes.  He will pursue this and report at the August meeting.  Dan stated it would be helpful to have a Renter application form for Residents to provide back to us for emergencies.

Rick asked for any new business there was none. Rick asked for a motion to adjourn.  Len moved to adjourn, Dan seconded and it was approved unanimously 
